ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES
V2
Committee Meeting 19:30 hrs on Monday 11th March 2019 at Kevin & Veronica’s house:

Pippen Dell, Hyde Lane, Danbury, Chelmsford CM3 4LP.  Tel. 01245 224947

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain) and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), and John Russell (Equipment Officer).
 
	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 12th Nov 2018
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting 12th November 2018 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Vice Chairman) as a correct record.
	

	3.00
3.01


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.01) Andrew is requested to progress the Clubmark Self-Assessment Annual Review (Appendix 1B of Minutes 28/11/16). 
	Andrew

	4.00
4.01

4.02
	Correspondence

BOF issued an email re lapsed membership. See item 15.01.
(PM item 4.02) ‘Committee’ email list has been updated by Andrew.

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05

5.06

5.07
5.08


	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer was unable to present a report in the normal format but set out the current position as follows.

Payments have been made to CBC, the Orbit is paid for and so is the deposit for Belchamps. Most of the monies for the school days are also in.
There are still some levies and expenses to pay.
The current bank balance is reasonably healthy at the moment giving the Club assurance for the proposed purchase of SI equipment.
 
Most of the money for the purchase of shirts has been recovered through sales. A few shirts are still available for sale.
 
£1000 of funding is expected from Chelmsford and it was hoped the Jack Petchey funds would become available in about 2 months’ time. These monies would then be allocated to the mapping of Writtle College, a schools’ day and the purchase of SI equipment.
 
(PM 5.05) The cost of hiring venues remains a matter of concern. This appears to be happening nationwide and it may at some point be necessary to review our pricing policy but no changes are proposed at present. The higher fees tend to apply to local authority prestige sites such as Castle Park (negotiated to £125) but areas such as Highwoods and Hilly Fields are still affordable. The schools have agreed to a small increase in the cost of schools’ days. Decisions on venues need to take into account the cost of toilets and parking.

(PM 6.05) The reaction from Essex University was disappointing (see Eddie’s email 7th March) but Eddie reported he has not given up and seeks to speak directly to Dave Parry Director of Sport. Some concession could potentially be offered to University students to make the arrangement more attractive. Wivenhoe Woods is not big enough without the University campus however if we extended in the opposite direction into Wivenhoe town it could prove an interesting course. Parking is a potential problem but the school may be a possibility.
	David

Steve

Eddie

	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03
6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07
6.08
6.09

6.10

6.11

6.12
	Fixtures Report
Prior to the Meeting Eddie circulated the 2019 and 2020 Event Summary (Appendix 1).
The costs are now agreed for the Hockley event. Belchamps will charge £2 per head but no additional charge for the marquee, parking and toilets. Scouts will provide the parking marshals.
Parking is still a problem for the Baddow event. The west car park may be the only available option.
Nancy would be the Organiser for Baddow. Controller would be Bruce Marshall or Paul Beckett.
An Organiser is needed for the Maldon event. JP will step in if available. Andrew Cordle may act as mentor. Permissions required for Maldon. Eddie would check with David Burnham of Maldon District Council. Maldon charge £25 to use the Prom. (See also later email from Eddie re Mud Race).
John and Jenny will update the map for the Naze and Duncan is planner.

(PM 6.06) Julie has been in touch with the Sports Dept at Writtle College and tabled a plan of the site. Kevin tabled an aerial view. It is a large site with some potential. The College are very keen and it was suggested a small area could be mapped to start coaching activities. Steve and Julie would revisit the site to see if an area could be agreed. A schools’ day could be funded if it could be arranged before the end of September. Julie would be prepared to do some basic mapping but a mapper may need to be employed. Writtle would assist at events by providing volunteers.
(PM 6.07) Essex has allocated Sport England with monies for Tendring District as a target area. This could help in finding funds for the Harwich Urban event proposed for May 2020. SOS would need to demonstrate local support. Harwich has its own Running Club and Parkrun which may offer support and we can demonstrate having held a small event there attracting non-club runners. It may be possible to offer a permanent course with small commemorative plaques and perhaps offer a system of down-loadable results in a format on the lines of Bishops Stortford. SOS has a price for the mapping of Harwich.
Great Notley have been given 100 updated maps. Sky Ropes at Great Notley consider there is a good link with orienteering and a joint venture could be considered. Sky Ropes would charge 50p per pupil. Eddie is awaiting some feedback.
Writtle will be the East Anglian League event.
2020 fixtures agreed and to be added to BOF web site

It was proposed that SOS host a Level B urban event in Colchester in 2021. Sarah Mansell will need to make an application.

	Organiser
Eddie

John & Jenny
Julie & Steve
Steve
Eddie
Eddie

Eddie

	7.00
7.01

	Volunteer Coordinator
All as discussed above.

	

	8.00

8.01
8.02


	Winter and Summer Series Events

The Winter Mid-Week Series has been fairly well supported. Kevin arranged the event at Maldon, Colin & Lyn at Harwich and John & Jenny at Sudbury. Dave Game has stepped in to arrange the last event at Tiptree on 3rd April. Dave is not a member of SOS so Chris is overseeing matters. It was suggested that for insurance purposes we should ensure Chris’s name appears on the flyer. Risk assessment is complete and signed off.
Lyn will be arranging the Summer Series. Steve offered to host an event. And John Allen has expressed an interest. It was suggested Callum might also want to have a go.

	Chris
Lyn

	9.00
9.01

9.02
	Mapping Report 
Kevin is continuing to update maps to the new ISOM 2017 standards as events draw nearer. He is currently updating the Maldon map and courses for the event on 12th May.
John & Jenny will update the Naze map.
	Kevin


	10.00

10.01


	Equipment and Club Kit
John advised there is nothing to report but has asked Lyn to comment on the condition of the tent.

	Lyn

	11.00
11.01


	Webmaster’s Report

Andrew has posted the results of the last winter series event and the flyer for the next one at Tiptree.
	

	12.00

12.01

12.02

	Permanent Course Officer’s Report

(PM 12.01) The warden at Tiptree has the new orienteering plaques in place. Julie will check the positions and arrange for new maps to be issued.
Hylands Park Visitor Centre previously mislaid the orienteering maps. Kevin would check the current position.
	Julie/Alex
Kevin


	13.00
13.01

13.02

13.03

13.04

13.05


	Development Committee

The last Development Committee Meeting did not go ahead.
We have nominations for this year’s Jack Petchey Award
Maisie is the new Junior Club Captain.
Arrangements for the proposed schools’ day are progressing well and coaching dates are now agreed.

Some SI boxes were mislaid at the last event but one was recovered and handed over by Colin. (See also Jenny email 12th March).

	

	14.00
14.01

	EAOA Report

Colin was unable to attend the last EAOA meeting.

	Colin



	15.00
15.01


	Membership Report
An email was received from BOF 8th March advising that SOS has 16 lapsed members and BOF have written to them advising them that they will moved to an expired designation after 31st March after which they will not be able to access their BOF member login. Chris has passed the information to Geraldine who advises that she always gets in touch with lapsed members February/March. She will send out a reminder on her return from holiday.

	Geraldine

	16.00

16.01

	General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)
(PM 16.03) Kevin has set out and circulated a draft list of the primary objectives for an SOS Privacy Policy. Kevin undertook to produce a draft document for comment. 


	Kevin

	17.00

17.01
17.02
17.03

17.04

17.05

17.06
	Any Other Business

(PM 17.01) Club shirts tend to come up slightly big and there has been some swapping. There are 2 large shirts remaining and some junior shirts and 4 mediums which are reserved.
31 people are registered for the Compass Sport. £316 to pay. All dibbers allocated. Julie would offer Sue and Maisie a lift and Steve would pick up Nancy.
Not a lot of interest in the JK so far. It was thought the entrance fee might be a factor.

The only other event the club captain needs to coordinate is the British Relay but this does not attract many.
Maldon - Colin will stand in for Kevin to set out the controls if he is delayed from holiday.

Kevin and Veronica were thanked for their hospitality.

	David

Julie / Steve

	18.00
18.01

	Date of Next Meetings
The dates and venues for the future 2019 meetings are as follows:

Committee Mtg        Mon 13th May    Steve’s house Sible Heddingham
Committee Mtg        Mon 2nd Sept     TBA
AGM                        Mon 21st Oct      Grove Hill House Dedham
Committee Mtg        Mon 11th Nov     TBA
Meetings start at 19.30


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approximately 22.00 hrs
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